Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

June 23, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 2:02 p.m. on Tuesday, June 23, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Michael Moeller, Dr. Bill Huddleston, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  Dr. Bridgmon brought a request from a faculty member to delete one line from the June 9 minutes and another word was corrected.  The amended minutes were approved by consensus.

2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported that Dr. Thornell met with the deans for his first COAD meeting and summer school was the main topic.  Dr. Jacobs also shared with the group a handout on the List of Major Changes that has been given to them by the State Department of Education.  Dr. Hansen had this handout for all the department chairs.

3.
Summer School.  Dr. Hansen discussed more in depth the summer school situation and provided a handout he received at the COAD meeting.  Additional information will be shared after the Second Session begins and numbers are firmed up.  Enrollment in our college is down this summer and Dr. Hansen asked department chairs to take a look at low enrollment courses.  He presented the following information relating to the number of students necessary for a class to break even assuming in-state tuition and minimum salary for each rank:

Undergraduate:
Instructor

13 students





Assistant Professor
15 students





Associate Professor
17 students





Professor

20 students


Graduate

Instructor

10 students





Assistant Professor
11 students





Associate Professor
13 students





Professor

16 students

4.
AMSTI Grant.  Dr. Hansen stated that he had met with Shelly Hollis at her request to discuss the possibility of the sciences and math areas to help them provide content intensive workshops to area teachers.  The content will be derived from test scores revealing areas that need improvement in the local schools.  The grant will pay our faculty $200 per session and faculty in the sciences and math may be called upon to help in these workshops.  Dr. Hansen stated he would need the department chair’s help in identifying appropriate faculty to help with these workshops.

5.
Annual Action Plan/Report Process.  Dr. Hansen stated that in looking to improve the process of the Annual Action Plan he thought it would be a good time to ask for input as departments are in the process of meeting the June 30 deadline for these reports.  He asked if this process seemed to be working well and the only suggestions were to schedule the date that faculty goals were due to coordinate better with the department, college, and university initiatives and to allow an extension to those working on the five year assessment if they needed it.

6.
Other.  
-Chair Evaluations.  Dr. Hansen asked the working group on chair evaluations to report on their work and Dr. Hansen provided the group with a handout on their suggestions.  The areas of evaluation and the timeline were discussed more in-depth and due to time restraints this topic will be continued at the July 7 Department Chair Meeting.

-Dr. Kittle asked about hiring an adjunct whose background is in chiropractics and Dr. Hansen said he would see what he could find out about accreditation in chiropractics.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:54 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on June 24, 2009.

Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on June 24, 2009.

Minutes will be presented to department chairs on July 7, 2009, for approval.
